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directors’ meetings and other on-site 
and virtual gatherings sponsored by the 
Department and its contracted technical 
assistance providers and partners 
throughout the performance period. 

VII. Other Information 
Accessible Format: On request to the 

program contact person listed under FOR 
FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT, 
individuals with disabilities can obtain 
this document and a copy of the 
application package in an accessible 
format. The Department will provide the 
requestor with an accessible format that 
may include Rich Text Format (RTF) or 
text format (txt), a thumb drive, an MP3 
file, braille, large print, audiotape, or 
compact disc, or other accessible format. 

Electronic Access to This Document: 
The official version of this document is 
the document published in the Federal 
Register. You may access the official 
edition of the Federal Register and the 
Code of Federal Regulations at 
www.govinfo.gov. At this site, you can 
view this document, as well as all other 
documents of this Department 
published in the Federal Register, in 
text or Portable Document Format 
(PDF). To use PDF, you must have 
Adobe Acrobat Reader, which is 
available free at the site. 

You may also access documents of the 
Department published in the Federal 
Register by using the article search 
feature at www.federalregister.gov. 
Specifically, through the advanced 
search feature at this site, you can limit 
your search to documents published by 
the Department. 

Adam Schott, 
Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary, 
Delegated the Authority to Perform the 
Functions and Duties of the Assistant 
Secretary, Office of Elementary and 
Secondary Education. 
[FR Doc. 2024–09614 Filed 5–2–24; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4000–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

President’s Council of Advisors on 
Science and Technology (PCAST) 

AGENCY: Office of Science, Department 
of Energy. 
ACTION: Notice of an open virtual 
meeting. 

SUMMARY: This notice announces an 
open virtual meeting of the President’s 
Council of Advisors on Science and 
Technology (PCAST). The Federal 
Advisory Committee Act (FACA) 
requires that public notice of these 
meetings be announced in the Federal 
Register. 

DATES: Wednesday, May 22, 2024; 1 
p.m. to 3 p.m. EDT. 
ADDRESSES: Information for viewing the 
livestream of the meeting will be posted 
on the PCAST website at: 
www.whitehouse.gov/PCAST/meetings. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Dr. 
Melissa A. Edwards, Designated Federal 
Officer, PCAST, Email: PCAST@
ostp.eop.gov; Phone: (202) 881–9018. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Purpose of the Board: PCAST is an 
advisory group of the nation’s leading 
scientists and engineers, appointed by 
the President to augment the science 
and technology advice available to him 
from the White House, cabinet 
departments, and other Federal 
agencies. See the Executive Order at 
whitehouse.gov. PCAST is consulted on 
and provides analyses and 
recommendations concerning a wide 
range of issues where understanding of 
science, technology, and innovation 
may bear on the policy choices before 
the President. The Designated Federal 
Officer is Dr. Melissa A. Edwards. 
Information about PCAST can be found 
at: www.whitehouse.gov/PCAST. 

Tentative Agenda: PCAST may 
discuss the future of research and 
actions and activities spurred by 
previous published PCAST reports. 
Additional information and the meeting 
agenda, including any changes that 
arise, will be posted on the PCAST 
website at: www.whitehouse.gov/ 
PCAST/meetings. 

Public Participation: The meeting is 
open to the public. The meeting will be 
held virtually for members of the public. 
It is the policy of PCAST to accept 
written public comments no longer than 
10 pages and to accommodate oral 
public comments whenever possible. 
PCAST expects that public statements 
presented at its meetings will not be 
repetitive of previously submitted oral 
or written statements. The public 
comment period for this meeting will 
take place on May 22, 2024, at the time 
specified in the meeting agenda. This 
public comment period is designed only 
for substantive commentary on PCAST’s 
work, not for business marketing 
purposes. To be considered for the 
public speaker list at the meeting, 
interested parties should register to 
speak at PCAST@ostp.eop.gov, no later 
than 12 p.m. EDT on May 15, 2024. To 
accommodate as many speakers as 
possible, the time for public comments 
will be limited to two minutes per 
person, with a total public comment 
period of up to 10 minutes. If more 
speakers register than there is space 
available on the agenda, PCAST will 
select speakers on a first-come, first- 

served basis from those who registered. 
Those not able to present oral comments 
may file written comments with the 
council. Although written comments are 
accepted continuously, written 
comments should be submitted to 
PCAST@ostp.eop.gov no later than 12 
p.m. EDT on May 15, 2024, so that the 
comments can be made available to the 
PCAST members for their consideration 
prior to this meeting. PCAST operates 
under the provisions of FACA, all 
public comments and/or presentations 
will be treated as public documents and 
will be made available for public 
inspection, including being posted on 
the PCAST website at: 
www.whitehouse.gov/PCAST/meetings. 

Minutes: Minutes will be available 
within 45 days at: www.whitehouse.gov/ 
PCAST/meetings. 

Signing Authority: This document of 
the Department of Energy was signed on 
April 26, 2024, by Alyssa Petit, Acting 
Deputy Committee Management Officer, 
pursuant to delegated authority from the 
Secretary of Energy. That document 
with the original signature and date is 
maintained by DOE. For administrative 
purposes only, and in compliance with 
requirements of the Office of the Federal 
Register, the undersigned DOE Federal 
Register Liaison Officer has been 
authorized to sign and submit the 
document in electronic format for 
publication, as an official document of 
the Department of Energy. This 
administrative process in no way alters 
the legal effect of this document upon 
publication in the Federal Register. 

Signed in Washington, DC, on April 30, 
2024. 
Treena V. Garrett, 
Federal Register Liaison Officer, U.S. 
Department of Energy. 
[FR Doc. 2024–09664 Filed 5–2–24; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6450–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Energy Information Administration 

Agency Information Collection 
Extension 

AGENCY: U.S. Energy Information 
Administration (EIA), U.S. Department 
of Energy (DOE). 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: EIA invites public comment 
on the proposed three-year extension, 
with changes, to the Uranium Data 
Program (UDP) as required under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. The 
UDP consists of three surveys: Form 
EIA–851A Domestic Uranium 
Production Report (Annual), which 
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collects annual data from the U.S. 
uranium industry on uranium milling 
and processing, uranium feed sources, 
uranium mining, employment, drilling, 
expenditures, and uranium reserves; 
Form EIA–851Q Domestic Uranium 
Production Report (Quarterly), which 
collects monthly uranium production 
data that is reported on a quarterly 
basis; and Form EIA–858 Uranium 
Marketing Annual Survey, which 
collects annual data from the U.S. 
uranium market on uranium contracts 
and deliveries, inventories, enrichment 
services purchased, uranium in fuel 
assemblies, feed deliveries to enrichers, 
and unfilled market requirements for 
the current year and the following ten 
years. 
DATES: Comments on this information 
collection must be received no later 
than June 3, 2024. Written comments 
and recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be sent 
within 30 days of publication of this 
notice to www.reginfo.gov/public/do/ 
PRAMain. Find this particular 
information collection by selecting 
‘‘Currently under 30-day Review—Open 
for Public Comments’’ or by using the 
search function. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: If 
you need additional information, 
contact Tim Shear, U.S. Energy 
Information Administration, telephone 
(202) 586–0403, or by email at 
tim.shear@eia.gov. The forms and 
instructions are available on EIA’s 
website at www.eia.gov/survey/. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
information collection request contains: 

(1) OMB No.: 1905–0160; 
(2) Information Collection Request 

Title: Uranium Data Program; 
(3) Type of Request: Three-year 

extension with change; 
(4) Purpose: Uranium Data Program 

(UDP) collects data on domestic 
uranium supply and demand activities, 
including production, exploration and 
development, trade, purchases and sales 
available to the U.S. The users of these 
data include Congress, Executive 
Branch agencies, the nuclear and 
uranium industry, electric power 
industry, and the public. Form EIA– 
851A data is published in EIA’s 
Domestic Uranium Production Report— 
Annual, at https://www.eia.gov/ 
uranium/production/annual/ . Form 
EIA–851Q data is published in EIA’s 
Domestic Uranium Production Report— 
Quarterly at https://www.eia.gov/ 
uranium/production/quarterly/. Form 
EIA–858 data is published in EIA’s 
Uranium Marketing Annual Report at 
https://www.eia.gov/uranium/ 
marketing/ and Domestic Uranium 

Production Report—Annual at https://
www.eia.gov/uranium/production/ 
annual/. 

(4a) Changes to Information 
Collection: There is a 6 hour increase in 
the total estimated burden across all 
three surveys. Due to the continued 
downturn in the uranium landholding/ 
exploration/production sectors, EIA– 
851A had four fewer respondents which 
reduced the burden hours by 20. The 
addition of one trader/broker on the 
EIA–858 survey will result in 26 
additional burden hours. The larger 
burden estimate of the EIA–858 survey 
(26 burden hours) compared to the EIA– 
851A survey (5 burden hours) results in 
26 additional EIA–858 hours against a 
reduction of 20 hours on the EIA–851A 
survey (4 fewer respondents by 5 hours 
per response) for a total net burden gain 
of six hours across all three surveys. The 
number of respondents for the Form 
EIA–851A has decreased from 30 to 26. 
The number of respondents for the Form 
EIA–851Q has remained at 11. The 
number of respondents for the Form 
EIA–858 has increased from 61 to 62. 
Total annual burden hours across all 
uranium surveys will increase slightly 
from 1,769 hours to 1,775 hours; 

(5) Annual Estimated Number of 
Respondents: 99; 

(6) Annual Estimated Number of 
Total Responses: 132; 

(7) Annual Estimated Number of 
Burden Hours: 1775; 

(8) Annual Estimated Reporting and 
Recordkeeping Cost Burden: EIA 
estimates that there are no capital and 
start-up costs associated with this data 
collection. The information is 
maintained during the normal course of 
business. The cost of the burden hours 
is estimated to be $161,809 (1,775 
burden hours times $91.16 per hour). 
Other than the cost of burden hours, EIA 
estimates that there are no additional 
costs for generating, maintaining, and 
providing this information. 

Statutory Authority: 15 U.S.C. 772(b), 
42 U.S.C. 7101 et seq. 

Signed in Washington, DC, on April 29, 
2024. 

Samson A. Adeshiyan, 
Director, Office of Statistical Methods and 
Research, U.S. Energy Information 
Administration. 
[FR Doc. 2024–09647 Filed 5–2–24; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6450–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Docket No. ER24–1804–000] 

Clearwater Wind III, LLC; Supplemental 
Notice That Initial Market-Based Rate 
Filing Includes Request for Blanket 
Section 204 Authorization 

This is a supplemental notice in the 
above-referenced proceeding of 
Clearwater Wind III, LLC’s application 
for market-based rate authority, with an 
accompanying rate tariff, noting that 
such application includes a request for 
blanket authorization, under 18 CFR 
part 34, of future issuances of securities 
and assumptions of liability. 

Any person desiring to intervene or to 
protest should file with the Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 
First Street NE, Washington, DC 20426, 
in accordance with Rules 211 and 214 
of the Commission’s Rules of Practice 
and Procedure (18 CFR 385.211 and 
385.214). Anyone filing a motion to 
intervene or protest must serve a copy 
of that document on the Applicant. 

Notice is hereby given that the 
deadline for filing protests with regard 
to the applicant’s request for blanket 
authorization, under 18 CFR part 34, of 
future issuances of securities and 
assumptions of liability, is May 20, 
2024. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests and 
interventions in lieu of paper, using the 
FERC Online links at http://
www.ferc.gov. To facilitate electronic 
service, persons with internet access 
who will eFile a document and/or be 
listed as a contact for an intervenor 
must create and validate an 
eRegistration account using the 
eRegistration link. Select the eFiling 
link to log on and submit the 
intervention or protests. 

Persons unable to file electronically 
may mail similar pleadings to the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street NE, Washington, DC 
20426. Hand delivered submissions in 
docketed proceedings should be 
delivered to Health and Human 
Services, 12225 Wilkins Avenue, 
Rockville, Maryland 20852. 

The Commission’s Office of Public 
Participation (OPP) supports meaningful 
public engagement and participation in 
Commission proceedings. OPP can help 
members of the public, including 
landowners, environmental justice 
communities, Tribal members and 
others, access publicly available 
information and navigate Commission 
processes. For public inquiries and 
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